INTRODUCTION
For many years Warren Aney, supervisor of Oregon Department of Fish and

Wildlife's Northeast Region from 1977 to 1989, had been concerned over valuable

historic information being lost with the passing of old-timers throughout the region.

This project was instigated by him as a means to preserve important recollections on

fish and wildlife populations and habitat conditions in Northeast Oregon before they

are lost forever.
Interviews:
Early in 1989 ODFW's Northeast Region contracted with Jerry Gildemeister

to initiate a pilot project which would identify people around the region who would

probably be good sources of desired information and to interview a sample of these

people. Jerry Gildemeister selected and personally interviewed 10 persons. Audio

tapes and written summaries were produced for Department records.

In 1990, this project was expanded to include additional interviews. In total,

Gildemeister interviewed 39 people and transcribed highlights from these interviews

for the files. Audio tapes from these interviews are available in Oregon Department

of Fish and Wildlife's Northeast Region office, La Grande.

It is unfortunate this project could not have been done at least 25 years

earlier, as many of the old-timers who had first-hand knowledge of the pioneer days

have already left us, taking volumes of information with them. Even with those

interviewed, age seems to have taken its toll in forgotten details and dismissed

dates. Perhaps the greatest problem in a project such as this is attempting to secure

information on something that did not seem important at the time, or even worth

documenting. It is our experience that valuable information is often expressed verbally

but seldom recorded for future reference.
Report Compilation
This report is the compilation of important material from these 34 interviews of 39 individuals.

It is supplemented with other information gathered in the process of completing this project.

Sources for the interview information are identified in the text or in marginal notes. In some

cases a number of individuals reported the same information in which case the marginal note may say

“several” or “others.”

Where deemed pertinent this report incorporates 35 years of Jerry Gildemeister’s observations

and experiences as a forest manager on the Wallowa-Whitman National Forest, and as a professional

photographer, researcher, author and publisher.

Warren Aney did some editing and rewriting and has also added some comments and

explanations from the perspective of a wildlife professional.
and writing belongs to Jerry Gildemeister.
